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NAESB Policy on Efficient Standards Development

NAESB is an American National Standards Institute accredited member-driven organization who purpose is to develop voluntary standards through a consensus-based process.  The organization encourages broad based participation in an open and balanced standards development process to ensure that the standards are applicable and representative of the industry.  
While segment blocks
 play an important role in protecting the interests of a market segment and protecting the interests of a minority position, it is the hope of the Board of Directors that segment blocks are rare, minimized and not a part of a routinely used strategy for voting.  If a segment block is inevitable, it should be determined quickly and processed quickly.  Where segment blocks may occur due to the controversial nature of the standards development that may indicate unresolved policy issues, steps should be taken to expedite the definitive determination of opposition and if progress could be made through a variety of actions.  Should it be determined that consensus is not possible, then a decision can be made so that resources can be more effectively applied to other development efforts.  Below are  four actions that may be taken to  increase standards development efficiency and to obtain decisions quickly when it may be difficult to achieve support from all segments in a given standards development project: 
· For controversial and high visibility projects, the board may establish timelines at the outset for the entire project in more detail than just the date provided for the annual plan entry.

· For controversial or high visibility projects, EC leadership or the Executive Director may request of the Managing Committee, that facilitators be engaged at the onset to support the standards development process.

· When the Executive Committee leadership determines that a single segment block is expected and this is communicated to the Managing Committee or the board, all board members of the relevant quadrant will be contacted to determine if steps can be taken that would prevent a single segment block.  The board may establish timelines to ensure the effective use of resources.
· FERC staff or other applicable regulatory staff assistance shall be requested only by the Managing Committee if needed to overcome technical questions that are impeding the progress of subcommittees in standards development efforts. 
�  Segment block refers to the inability of a segment of the EC to achieve the 40% affirmative vote for a standard action to be approved (see Article V, § 4 of the NAESB Certificate of Incorporation and Article 2, § 2.3 of the NAESB Bylaws).
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